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FOI ICB 24–355 

NECS – John Snow House 
Durham University Science Park 

Durham 
DH1 3YG 

 
Tel: 0191 301 1300 

E-mail: necsu.icbfoi@nhs.net 
 

8 January 2025 
 
Dear Applicant 
 
Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Request for Information – NHS North East and North 
Cumbria Integrated Care Board (NENC ICB) 
 
Thank you for your request received by North of England Commissioning Support (NECS) on 11 
December 2024 for information held by NHS North East and North Cumbria Integrated Care Board 
(the ICB) under the provisions of the Freedom of Information Act 2000.   
 
The ICB covers the areas of County Durham, Gateshead, Newcastle, North Cumbria, North 
Tyneside, Northumberland, South Tyneside, Sunderland, and Tees Valley (which covers the five 
local authorities of Darlington, Hartlepool, Middlesbrough, Redcar and Cleveland and Stockton-on-
Tees). 
 
Please find the information you requested on behalf of the ICB as follows. 
 
Your Request 
 
I am writing to you under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 to request the following information 
from your ICB.  The questions relate to brain injury rehabilitation services. I am seeking baseline 
information from commissioners to understand the EDI characteristics of the populations you 
serve and the referrals that are made to brain injury services. Please could you provide me with an 
answer to the following:  
  
1. Please could you give a percentage breakdown of the population of your ICS by ethnicity? 
2. How many onward referrals did you make/your CHC panel approve for inpatient/residential 

brain injury rehabilitation for persons with an acquired brain injury such as Stroke, Traumatic 
Brain Injury, or Brain Infections in 2023/24? 

3. Please could you provide a breakdown of which providers these referrals were sent to, and 
whether that provided was in or out of your ICB area? 

4. Of the referrals for brain injury in 2023/24, please could you provide a percentage breakdown 
by ethnicity? 

5. Do you routinely monitor the ethnicity of referrals for brain injury to see whether they are in line 
with expected prevalence? If so, please provide any monitoring data on this where available? 
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If it is not possible to provide the information requested due to the information exceeding the cost 
of compliance limits identified in Section 12, please provide advice and assistance, under the 
Section 16 obligations of the Act, as to how I can refine my request. 
 
Our Response 
 
We can confirm, as per Section 1(1) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000, the ICB holds some 
of the information you have requested. 
 
1. We can confirm, as per Section 1(1) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000, the ICB holds 

some of the information you have requested. However, this is available on the NHS England 
website, using the link [MI] Ethnic Category Coverage – NHS England Digital   

 
In accordance with s.21 of the FOIA, we are not required to provide information in response to 
a request if it is reasonably accessible to you by other means. 

 
2. On this occasion it is not possible to provide the requested information. In line with your rights 

under section 1(1)(a) of the Act to be informed whether information is held, we confirm the ICB 
does not hold any of the information requested. The breakdown if this information is not held by 
the ICB. 

3. Please refer to the response to question 2. 
4. Please refer to the response to question 2.  
5. Please refer to the response to question 2. 
 
In accordance with the Information Commissioner’s directive on the disclosure of information 
under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 your request will form part of our disclosure log.  
Therefore, a version of our response which will protect your anonymity will be posted on the NHS 
ICB website https://northeastnorthcumbria.nhs.uk/. 
 
If you have any queries or wish to discuss the information supplied, please do not hesitate to 
contact me on the above telephone number or at the above address. 
 
If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to 
request a review of our decision, you should write to the Senior Governance Manager using the 
contact details at the top of this letter quoting the appropriate reference number.  
 
If you are not content with the outcome your review, you do have the right of complaint to the 
Information Commissioner as established by section 50 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
Generally, the Information Commissioner cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the 
complaints procedure provided by the North of England Commissioning Support Unit. 
 
The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: 
 
Information Commissioner’s Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
 
www.ico.org.uk  
 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdigital.nhs.uk%2Fdata-and-information%2Fpublications%2Fstatistical%2Fmi-ethnic-category-coverage%2Fcurrent&data=05%7C02%7Cnecsu.icbfoi%40nhs.net%7C0352326dcc124a799b0f08dd1db4e728%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638699384985415341%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=xjNdBdJEK7m95exSn%2BeAybwtMf70yU4XxVHitmVQEFM%3D&reserved=0
https://northeastnorthcumbria.nhs.uk/
http://www.ico.org.uk/
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Any information we provide following your request under the Freedom of Information Act will not 
confer an automatic right for you to re-use that information, for example to publish it. If you wish to 
re-use the information that we provide and you do not specify this in your initial application for 
information then you must make a further request for its re-use as per the Re-Use of Public Sector 
Information Regulations 2015 www.legislation.gov.uk . This will not affect your initial information 
request. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
S Davies 
 
S Davies 
Information Governance Officer 

http://www.legislation.gov.uk/

